
City of Belleville 
Engineering & Development Services Department 
Policy Planning Section  
Telephone: 613-968-6481 
Fax: 613-967-3262 

Notice of Virtual Public Information Centre  
City of Belleville Loyalist (West) Secondary Plan Update 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 situation, the City of Belleville is now 
conducting all Public Information Centres virtually. Members of the 
public will still have the ability to provide input and watch meeting 
proceedings digitally.  

The City of Belleville is currently undertaking an Update to the Loyalist (West) 
Secondary Plan, and will hold a Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC) to discuss the 
project. 

The Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC), as noted above, will be held on 
February 2, 2022 from 4:00 P.M. to 6:00 P.M.  

The Loyalist (West) Secondary Plan area encompasses approximately 950 hectares of 
land located east of Wallbridge Loyalist Road, south of Highway 401 and north of the 
Bay of Quinte. The Loyalist Secondary Plan (LSP) was adopted by City Council in 2010, 
and provides the framework for the current and future development of the Loyalist 
(West) Secondary Plan Area. An Update to this Plan is an important next step in 
planning for the future of the City. The Loyalist (West) Secondary Plan Update consists 
of four phases: project commencement and background review; inventory of existing 
conditions; land use concept; and strategic framework. 

A Location Map of the Loyalist (West) Secondary Plan Study Area is shown on 
APPENDIX 1 which is attached. 

More information concerning the Loyalist (West) Secondary Plan Update can be 
viewed on the City’s website: www.belleville.ca/LSPupdate  

Purpose of the Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC): The purpose of this meeting 
is to provide information and a presentation regarding the Loyalist (West) Secondary 
Plan Update project. The City’s Consultant will be available for questions. This will be 
an opportunity for the public to ask questions in an informal manner. 

How to participate in the Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC): 

Computer/smartphone/tablet  

Members of the public will be able to participate in the Virtual Public Information Centre 
through Zoom. Interested residents can register by emailing planning@belleville.ca with 

http://www.belleville.ca/LSPupdate
mailto:planning@belleville.ca


their name, phone number, and what meeting they wish to register for, or by calling 613-
967-3288 and leaving a message with their name, phone number, and what meeting 
they wish to register for. Those who have registered will be provided with the Zoom 
meeting information prior to the meeting date.  

Registration for the Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC) will close at 4 p.m. Friday, 
January 28th, 2022. 

Telephone 

To participate in the Virtual Public Information Centre via telephone, members of the 
public must register by calling 613-967-3288 and leave a message with their name, 
phone number and what meeting(s) they wish to register for. City staff will then contact 
the member of the public to confirm their participation and provide meeting details.  

Registration for the Virtual Public Information Centre (PIC) will close at 4 p.m. Friday, 
January 28th, 2022. 

For more information: 

For more information, please contact the Planning Section, Engineering & Development 
Services Department by email: planning@belleville.ca or by telephone: 613-967-3288. 

Desta McAdam, MCIP, RPP  
Manager, Policy Planning  
Engineering & Development Services 
City of Belleville 

DATED at the City of Belleville this 10th day of January, 2022. 
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